
 
Defense Attorneys:          September 19, 2016 

  
Colorado Springs Police Department Gold Hills Division began using Body Worn Cameras (BWCs) with 65 of 
their patrol officers today, Monday, September 19, 2016. Our office will begin releasing the BWC footage 
upon requests for Discovery, by forwarding a “link” to Defense Counsel using the CDAC eDiscovery Program.  
The Discovery packets the Office of the District Attorney uploads to the eDiscovery website will provide you 
with instant email notifications of the available Discovery, and prompt you to log in and access your 
discoverable documents.  
 
It is important that you register to receive your Discovery through the CDAC eDiscovery Program by going to 
the website: https://ediscovery.state.co.us. If you have not already registered, please do so as soon as 
possible. If you have registered with any District Attorney’s Office in Colorado, you can download your 
Discovery from all Districts that are now using this eDiscovery system.   
 
Detailed instructions are attached to this letter. Defense (ADC, Public Defenders and Private Defense 
Attorneys) will have the convenience of downloading most Discovery materials as soon as they are received 
and processed by our office. There will be some voluminous multimedia that will still have to be picked up 
from our office.  
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation. Our overall goal is to streamline the discovery process for all 
involved and provide better service.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the office at any time.  
  
 

https://ediscovery.state.co.us/


Subject: AVaiL body worn cameras  

  
The Colorado Springs Police Department has started implementing their body worn cameras. The vendor they 
are using is AVaiL. In order to receive the body worn camera video from CSPD cases, you must have an AVaiL 
account. In order to obtain an account, you must complete the training. It is only one hour long and we are 
offering three trainings at noon in the upcoming two weeks. They are February 8, February 9, and February 16 
from 12:00 to 1:00 pm. The trainings will be held at the District Attorney’s Office in the 4th floor conference 
room. You may bring your lunch with you. WE WILL NO LONGER BE DOWNLOADING THIS VIDEO TO DVD TO 
PROVIDE TO YOU AFTER FEBRUARY 16, 2017. We will notify you when body worn camera is available and 
you can obtain it when you have completed your training. In the meantime, notice will be provided via the 
attached document. Please click on the link below to schedule your training. You will find that AVaiL is very 
easy to use and you can quickly and easily redact the videos that you obtain access to. I encourage you to 
take care of this issue as soon as possible. Feel free to call if you have questions.  
  
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0f4eaaab28a3fd0-cspd2  
  
Thank you,  
  
Office of the District Attorney  
105 E. Vermijo Ave  
Colorado Springs, CO  80903  
(719) 520-6000 office  

 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0f4eaaab28a3fd0-cspd2
tel:%28719%29%20520-7417

